
Question on Nunavut planning board's funding request 

May 13, 2015

Mr. Dennis Bevington MP Northwest Territories:

Mr. Chair, recently regulatory boards in Nunavut got a budget increase after years of asking. 

However, the government has refused to support the Nunavut planning board's funding request for the 
final round of technical and public hearings to develop the Nunavut land use plan. 

Without a land use plan, we will not see the kind of development the government wants to go ahead 
with in Nunavut. Why has the minister turned down this request?

Hon. Bernard Valcourt (Minister of Aboriginal Affairs and Northern Development, CPC):

Mr. Chair, simply, we are continuing to work with the Nunavut Planning Commission to manage 
Canada's funding requirements and the commission's funding needs. 

I am optimistic that through open communication, Canada and the commission can ensure that it 
receives the support it requires to implement its obligations under the Nunavut Land Claims 
Agreement. 

That is the position of the government.


